
Highlights

was baptized. He is growing in the 
Lord and looking forward to a June 

• We are praising the Lord for a 
wonderful first Spanish & Hispanic 
pastors retreat during May 1-4. 
Visiting preacher Ezequiel Salazar 
brought some challenging and 
encouraging messages for these 
young leaders.

• We enjoyed the visit of two men 
from Brookside BC, in Brookfield, 
WI. They came to plan for a large 
construction team scheduled to 
work at Aierdi in September.

our 29th intensive institute. We 
had about 90 believers in for the 
full day of teaching on Nehemiah.

we had an unsaved Cuban man by 
the name of Lazaro. He listened 
intently and assured us of coming 
back. Pray for his soul, that next 
time we’ll be able to share about his 
conversion to Christ!

• Ethan and Rachel recently 
announced that we are 
grandparents! The little one is due 
to be born on December 5th.

The next three weeks are going to 
be really busy ones. Thank you for 
praying for us as we face the 
exciting challenges God gives.

Tomorrow (28th) we welcome 
Jordan Phillips, a young lady who 
will be serving here for a month.

On Thursday (30th) we receive a 
team of 11 from a Bible institute in 
Hermosillo, Mexico. They will be 
distributing literature and 

witnessing on the streets of several 
target cities.

On Friday (31st) a church 
mission team from Peoples BC in 
Frederick, MD, arrives for 10 days. 
This is the 5th team Dave Corselius 
has brought from that church.

ladies from the States will bless our 
ministries with special music. So, 
thank you again for your prayers!
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WILMER’S BAPTISM. Since we do not have 
a baptistry in Beasain, we always baptize at my 
parents’ church in Irun. It is a special occasion 

with the Lord’s Supper and fellowship time.

VEHICLE REPLACEMENT. After several 
months of research, we were able to purchase 
this 2008 Honda to replace the van that was 
totaled in February. It is a 4 wheel drive and 
should be a perfect fit for the ministry here.

NEED FOR A BUILDING. As you can see in 
the picture, our Sunday morning services are 

we have prayed and looked for another place, 
and continue to trust the Lord for His choice.
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On the 13th of June, five young 

•On the 21 of April, Wilmer Montes 

22nd wedding with Nely Garcíá.

•On the right, you can see a picture of 

•In the Beasain services yesterday, 

for the congregation, and we end the evening
usually packed to capacity in Beasain. For years, 
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